VOICES is seeking spouses of 9/11 victims residing in Rockland County, NY, for a new support group devoted specifically to your needs. The Rockland Family (?) group we started (when) has met --- times. We hope to have the group running soon. Please email our Family Liaison Debbie Westfal at dwestfal@voicesofsept11.org or by phone at (203) 966-3911 if you are interested in joining the Rockland Spouses Group. 
